From: Ken Ryder

Sent: 15 November 2021 12:05

To: Local Plan

Cc: andy.carter.mp@parliament.uk
Subject: Housing development Appleton

| am writing to object to the latest housing development application for Appleton. This app,| action is not fit for
purpose, removing green belt which contradicts the statement by Warrington borough council’s to protect them
and prioritise/utilise brown sites first.

Secondly there is no need for more housing within the Appleton area as per the data from the Office of National
Statistics.

Following the COP26 meeting in Glasgow it is clear that increased removal of Green Belt has a detrimental effect on
the water table leading to run off and flooding. Surely as an authority you wish to support all environmental
solutions and not jeopardise both the countryside (including wildlife) and the safety of communities within the area.

It seems illogical that when an authority’s has access to numerous brown sites it would increase its carbon footprint
by extending the housing map and therefore the concrete footprint of Warrington. This would double effect of
removing the towns ability to take up CO2 whilst increasing its CO2 output with concrete, more roads and housing.

| am sure you wish to review and stop this development as it clearly undermines you own environmental policy and
the Government’s. It is counter intuitive as an Authority to build cycle lanes to encourage people not to pollute the
atmosphere and then to submit a housing development where it’s not needed.

| will copy this email to my local MP as | am sure he will wish to support my claim which will lead to saving our
environment for our children and their future

Mrs Moira Ryder
Sent from my iPad





